
GRADUATE ADMINISTRATORS’ COUNCIL MEETING 
Thursday, August 13, 2020  

via Zoom Meeting ID:  933 9022 3435 
Attendees: Robert Wojtowicz, Bryan Porter, Missy Barber, Genny Conwell, Courtney Nishnick, 
Bill Heffelfinger, Craig Bayse, Dale Miller, David Chapman, David Cook, Dorothy Lockaby, 
Humberto Portellez, Jane Dane, Karen Eck, Khan Iftekharruddin, Lamar Reams, Mathew Schmidt, 
Muge Akpinar-Elci, Paul Currant, Regina Karp, Tisha Paredes, Wie Yusuf, Steven Risch, and 
Laura Ray. 
 
Welcome 
Robert Wojtowicz greeted council members and guests. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Minutes from the Thursday, July 9, 2020 meeting were approved. 
 
IELTS as a Waiver for the SPEAK Test – Laura Ray & Steve Risch 
IELTS was described as the British version of the TOEFL exam. It has been used for a while to 
satisfy the language requirement for admission to the University. There is interest in using the 
IELTS to replace the SPEAK test, like the TOEFL iBT, for screening applicants for graduate 
assistantships. Scores are received electronically and stored in Banner. However, the speaking 
sample is not usually collected. It can be investigated whether we can pay to receive this portion, 
as well.  
 
Laura Ray, Assistant Director at the English Language Center (ELC), is now taking the lead at 
ELC. She indicated that a potential concern with using the IELTS is that it is not as academically 
focused as the TOEFL. It was noted that academic language understanding is typically harder to 
acquire than general language comprehension. However, allowing the IELTS would allow 
international students additional opportunities to be eligible for funding as Graduate Assistants  The semester is beginning on the original start date 

of Saturday, August 29th. The semester will go continuously with two holidays, Labor Day 
and Election Day. Classes will resume remotely after the Thanksgiving Break. The winter 
term schedule has not been officially announced but is also likely to return to the original 
schedule.  



• Graduate Student Forum Updates: The forum was held on Monday, August 10, 2020 
and was successful.  

Graduate Enrollments – Jane Dane & Bill Heffelfinger 
Graduate student head count is up by about 14%, and FTE is also up by about 16%. Graduate 
numbers are strong and are likely to still be ahead at the start of the fall semester. Enrollment 
reports are created every Saturday, vetted, and made available in the dashboard about mid-week. 
Graduate enrollment tends to increase when the economy is not strong. S




